Action Plan following Self-review of Assessment and Reporting: 2011 to 2013 
Beckenham School

	· To ensure our reporting clearly describes students’ progress and achievement
· To ensure our students are able to contribute to reporting
· To develop effective partnerships with parents, families, and whānau


	Next Steps
	Personnel
	Terms 1 and 2 2011
	Terms 3 and 4 2011
	2012
	2013
	Outcome

	Complete the end-of-year written report and share this with staff before the end of Term 3.   Teachers will have input to the draft before it is formalised.   


	Assessment Team
	Completed Terms 3 and 4, 2010
	
	
	
	Achieved

	Parents will be alerted to the quick turnaround of reporting this year that may affect progress.
	Principal

Newsletter


	Completed Term 4, 2010
	
	
	
	Achieved

	Team assessment schedules will be updated to ensure they align to the new reporting schedule.

	Assessment Team
	Completed Term 4, 2010
	
	
	
	Achieved

	Moderation processes will be continued and streamlined where possible.


	Team leaders, Writing experts, Opawa School Somerfield School
	Teams using skills within the team to induct new staff.   Staff PD session to begin the year.
	Cross team development. Use what we've learned in Writing to inform Reading PD.
	Look to extend moderation processes to Oral Language and Mathematics
	To be determine in line with school CD Plan.
	Processes are aligned, assessments are consistent, constant revision is a focus.

	Expectations and protocols for moderation (OTJ) will be formalised.  This will be stored in the Reporting and Assessment Toolkit and in Team Folders.


	Assessment Team
	Asst Team to formalise the processes and then ensure staff are informed / aware of expectations and processes around OTJ (PD)
	
	Annual revisiting in Teams
	
	Expectations, procedures and protocols are understood and followed.   Accurate OTJs are made throughout the school.

	We will investigate ways of emphasising progress rather than achievement on both written reports.


	Assessment Team
	We have incorporated requests from parents to focus on progress. 1-2 and 5-8 PLPs revised Term 4, 2010. 3-4
	Year 3 – 4 to revise PLPs
	Assessment Team / Teams revisit PLPs and decide whether ‘tweaking’ is required. Teams may need PD in using SMS for this purpose.
	
	Due emphasis on progress in all reporting formats, rather than highlighting achievement against NS. There is consistency between teams. Students and parents have a good understanding of the progress being made and their next learning step.

	We will identify a format for gathering information on student achievement with a view to meeting MoE targets.   We will use this information to establish priorities / goals for 2011.  In doing this, we want to remain focused on the progress students are making rather than their achievement.   This will need to be done with reference to NAG 2b.
	Assessment Team, 
Nick Bruce
	Formats created Term 4, 2010 for gathering achievement data.  Look at using SMS more effectively – use an expert to create a system which meets our needs.   Assessment Team to revisit.  We will determine targets for 2011 in Term 4, 2010.
	
	
	
	Improved and streamlined systems using SMS for entering and reporting achievement data.  Efficiency of data gathering and handling. Staff ownership of achievement data leads to increased use of data by classroom teachers to inform their own practice.

	Next Steps
	Personnel
	Terms 1 and 2 2011
	Terms 3 and 4 2011
	2012
	2013
	Outcome

	A regular cycle of curriculum review will be re-established, with re-alignment of reporting practices in areas other than literacy and numeracy in particular.   This will be completed once reviews in Technology and Health have been completed.


	Principal

Leadership Team
	In place Term 4, 2010.
	
	
	
	All areas of the NZC reviewed on a cyclic basis.   

	We will look for opportunities for cross-curricular information to feed into OTJ when reporting progress in Reading and Writing.


	Assessment Team
	
	
	We will begin this at the same time as beginning our moderation development in Reading.
	
	OTJ is informed by all learning areas in the NZC.

	We will explore professional development opportunities where our passion for NZC and our PRIDE Vision* can take precedence.
*PRIDE is Beckenham’s vision for student learning: Positive habits of mind; Rights and responsibilities, Information skills, Deep thinkers, Enthusiastic learners. 
	Nick (ToD and walk-throughs), Leadership Team, Mark (discussions and walk-throughs with Years 1 - 4). Staff involved in PD
	Term1 ToD component.   Oral Lang PD.   Review of Inquiry Model. Use student voice information to lead revisiting of PRIDE Vision. Refine the Performance Management observation checklist, encourage walk-throughs.
	Te Reo PD.  Review of Inquiry Model. Use student voice information to lead revisiting of PRIDE Vision

	Revisit Student Voice consultation.   Determine areas to be included.
	
	PRIDE and NZC are lived at Beckenham and remain at the forefront of teaching and learning.   

	We will continue to explore ways in which students can be involved in the formal reporting process, particularly around the area of PRIDE Vision.


	All staff
	Term 4, 2010 students self-assessing ability in implementing PRIDE Vision.   This is recorded in end-of-year reports.   Discussion with peers and teachers.
	All teams to look at ways in which PRIDE could be incorporated into written reports.   PD session in early Term 3 to allow sharing of ideas, suggestions.
	
	
	There is genuine student voice in our reporting systems.  Students own the reporting, particularly in the area of PRIDE.

	Once the reporting cycle has been completed, student feedback into how understandable the written reports were, how they and their parents responded to them etc, will be sought.   This may involve sampling throughout the school.


	Years 5 – 8 teachers, SLT
	Interim report feedback completed Term 4, 2010.

Years 5 – 8 PLP feedback completed Term 4, 2010.
	End-of-year report feedback
	Survey parents again about suggested amendments to reports
	
	Following a period of embedding in 2011 we will seek further feedback in 2012.   Reports reflect student needs / wants and students are satisfied with the way that their achievement is reported.

	Once the reporting cycle has been completed, parent / whānau feedback into how understandable the written reports were, how they and their children responded to them etc, will be sought.   This may involve sampling throughout the school.


	Years 5 – 8 teachers, SLT
	Interim report feedback completed Term 4, 2010. Years 5 – 8 PLP feedback survey has been completed Term 4, 2010.
	End-of-year Report feedback
	Survey parents again about suggested amendments to reports
	
	Following a period of embedding in 2011 we will seek further feedback in 2012.   Reports reflect parent / whanau needs / wants and parents / whanau are satisfied with the way that their children’s achievement is reported. A regular cycle of whanau consultation is continued.


	Next Steps
	Personnel
	Terms 1 and 2 2011
	Terms 3 and 4 2011
	2012
	2013
	Outcome

	We need to ensure that we have a big picture of developments – up-skilling the next level of leaders, ensuring there is a school-wide picture.   A possibility is to ensuring consistency of writing protocols.
	Leadership Team
	
	
	
	
	

	Nick to continue walk-throughs with a focus on PRIDE.   Scale A teachers to be involved.   Cross team? Own team?
	Principal

Team Leaders

All teachers 
	Each term 
	Each term
	Each term
	Each term
	Each term

	Assessment Team to decide what we want from an SMS and how this can be used more effectively for reporting. Once this has been determined, Ross Jones / Nick Bruce will be involved.
	Assessment Team
	Term 1 , 2011
	
	
	
	


